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Dear Mr. Thompson:

The U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service (Service) has reviewed the September 6, 2016, email from
F.H. Milligan Design, L.L.C. in response to the Service's recommendation to survey the
proposed DONMAR sand mine for American chaffseed (Schwalbea americana) and pondberry
{Lindera melissifolia) in our August 18, 2016, letter. Mr. Freeman H. Milligan and Mr. John
Mazzarella conducted the DONMAR sand mine survey on September 3, 2016. They did not find
any American chaffseed and/or pondberry. As such, the Service does not have any objections
with this project as proposed. At this time, no further consultation is necessary.

Included with this correspondence is a list of species that have been petitioned for listing under
the ESA, as well as Candidate Species. These species are collectively referred to as "At-Risk
Species" (ARS). We have included a list of the ARS that may occur in Berkeley County, South
Carolina. Although there are no Federal protections afforded to ARS, please consider including
them in your project efforts. Incorporating proactive measures to avoid or minimize harm to
ARS may improve their status and assist with precluding the need to list these species.
Additional information on ARS can be found at:

http://www.fws.gov/southeast/candidateconservation

The Service recommends that you contact the South Carolina Department of Natural Resources,
regarding potential impacts to State protected species. If the proposed project will impact
streams or wetlands, you should contact the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Charleston District








